MINUTES OF THE REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING OF THE SCHOOL BOARD OF INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 721 SCOTT, RICE LE SUEUR COUNTIES, NEW PRAGUE, MINNESOTA 56071

  April 26, 2011  6:30  pm.
Central Education Campus Board  Room
CALL TO ORDER

Chairperson Walerius called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
ROLL CALL

Roll was taken with all board members present.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
OPEN FORUM
Community member addressing the board during Open Forum: 1 Darlene Seurer read excerpts from several emails and requested answers to several questions.  2. Brian James who questioned the integrity of the Community Center addition and listed items that would be of greater value than just an addition that services few students.  3. Pam Tietz asked that board what the desired avenue of communication is when contacting members.  4. Darryl Bauer addressed the board with his concern regarding the fees incurred for legal counsel; 5. Jim Christian informed the board that if they signed the settlement agreement – all requests for information would be cancelled; 6. Joan Anderson spoke on behalf of the school board commending members on their many areas of expertise and dedication to the school district as elected officials of the district; 7. Ron McBroom, a 40 year taxpayer in the district, spoke to open meeting law, land for purchase that is still available, and the excellent job that is being done.  Steve Knutson of Knutson, Flynn and Dean legal representatives of the school board spoke of 1.  the restraints in the data privacy act and that the public is only hearing one side of the story, 2. Request has been made for over 1200 emails which must be reviewed for context prior to release to those who have requested them, 3. There is still ample time to hold an election for renewal of the levy which does not end until December of 2012. 4. Other issues included HR position, Micro-management, land acquisition, Certified Technology Officer, attendance boundaries, etc.  Following the speakers, Board member Havlicek addressed the speakers and reminded  members of the audience stating all had risen and recited the Pledge of Allegiance and reminded all that we live in America. Board members are still being bullied into signing letters of agreement and resignation of the whole board.  To that request, Mr. Havlicek stated that he will never sign such a request.  Don Dvorak, Jerry Walerius and Sherry Brooks also address the issue of signing the resignation stating that they too will never sign.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
Additions, changes, deletions: Board Chairperson deleted the Closed Session from the agenda and added the resignation of the superintendent to the consent agenda.  Motion was made by Havlicek and seconded by Pint.  Motion carried 7/0.
CONSENT AGENDA
Motion was made by Dvorak and seconded by Walerius to approve the Consent Agenda.  Motion carried 7/0.  Board member Dvorak noted that the combined years of service from retirees O’Malley, Kartak, and Quinn totaled over 100 years.  Also recognized were Superintendent Menozzi and Principal Mark Randall for their service to the district.
REPORTS
 Powder Puff:  a group of administrators, parents and student have met twice to discuss powder puff.  Students Maddie Tietz and Megan Lambrecht informed the board that there will additional meetings in the next few months where a student code of conduct will be created and expectations of high standards will be made public.  This information will be brought to the board at a future work session and will also be conveyed to parents via a letter sent home.
School of Excellence:  Pat Pribyl and Kari Woyda explained the process that Raven Stream Elementary has been involved with since September of 2010.  The criteria for becoming a School of Excellence required the meeting of six different standards.  Purposeful conversation with all staff in the building was held and the completion of the written document to be submitted along with the application was created.  Notification of acceptance or denial will be sent to the building at a future date.

Science Academy:  The teaching staff of Raven Stream Elementary completed the Math Academy during the 2009/2010 school year.  Grant money was used for the staff to also complete the Science Academy during this school year.  May 12th will be the final training for teachers. who will bring the information back the be used in the classroom.  Science topics of engineering and nature run through all areas of the program.
Budget 11/12:  Finance Director, Sandy Linn in formed the board that based on assumptions, the district budget will be 3-4 million.
Grade 9 Intervention and RTI: the high school continues to seek ways to improve and assist ninth grade students as they transition into the high school classes.  Using the Intervention plan and the RTI program, student will be identified and monitored constantly.  The program will facilitate Eric Garness as the Math Instructor and Rachel Harmon in Language Arts.
Integration: The State Department of Education has hired a new person to oversee the integration plans.  The new officer has their own vision as to how the program will be run and its effect on the integration plan.  We will be following the state department mandates on Integration.
BOARD UPDATES
Policy:  the committee met and reviewed numerous policies as noted in the agenda.  Next meeting is May 10.
Budget: no meeting
Negotiations:  no meeting
MRVSEC: the coop has received an AED from the Mendowakaton Sioux Reservation, negotiations have begun with the teachers, updates on finance and policies have been received.  Current project is the revision of the by-laws which have not been reviewed in the 30 years of the coop.  
Carver/Scott Education Cooperative:  Negotiations are beginning.  A letter of retirement was received from Director Randy Zitterkopff.  Grant writing continues as does interviews of consultants to assist with the merger with MRVSEC.
SEPAC: Meet and discussed needs of students and parents.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES


Good News:  Transportation reported the over 60 vehicles passed inspection by state troopers.  Chris Lonke was named 1A coach of the year. Juniors and seniors from the SPED program participated in the Reality Store in Jordan. This store is a simulation experience for student to learn how to pay bills and purchase items using a mock checkbook.  The middle school has been awarded two math tutors through the Minnesota Math Corporation. Raven Stream held a MCA pepfest to kick off the testing for the MCA’s.  PCL meetings are continuing at Eagle View with the main purpose of reviewing test scores.  Several teachers have attended the Readers Workshop.  Math  Academy ideas are being implemented at Eagle View. Gifted and Talented teachers from Eagle View attended the state convention and returned to share resources with the staff.
RECOMMENDED FOR ACTION

· Approval of Phase III and street transfer agreement for Middle School Bus Loop.  Motion made by Rybak and seconded by Pint to approve Phase III.  Motion carried 7/0.  

· Annual approval request to request bids for bread & milk for 11/12 school year:  Motion by Dvorak and seconded by Havlicek to approve request for bids.  Motion carried 7/0.
· Resolution approving non-renewals for Dawn Coats, Beth Gubrud, Kyle Jensen, Michelle Koepp, Deb Lang, and Eva Pitzel:  Motion was made by Walerius and seconded by Pint to adopt the resolution of Non-renewal for non-tenured staff.  Roll call vote was taken with all board members voting to adopt the resolution.  Resolution adopted 7/0.
ADJOURNMENT 
 Reminder of the May 9th work session for purposes of Levy and Superintendent search.  Motion by Pexa and seconded by Brooks to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 pm.  Motion carried 7/0.
Summary of Regular School Board Meeting April 26, 2011: Meeting was called to order with all members in attendance.  Board rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Open Forum was conducted with multiple community members making request to address the board.  Chairperson Walerius called for approval of the agenda with the removal of the Integration policy from action, removal of the closed session and the addition of the superintendent’s resignation to the consent agenda.  Updates were given from board members on the various committees.  Good news was shared by the superintendent.  In action, the approval of Phase III and the bus loop at the middle school was granted. The request to go out for bread and milk bids was given  and the resolution for non-renewal of non-tenured staff was adopted.  Roll call was taken with all board members approving the adoption of non-renewal for Dawn Coats, Beth Gubrud, Kyle Jensen, Michelle Koepp, Deb Lang, and Eva Pitzel.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:10 pm.
